
PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF MITCHELL COUNTY, IOWA 

 

Wednesday, July 23, 2025 

 The Board of Supervisors convened at 9:00 a.m. with all members present. Also present were Aaron Murphy and Ryan Stephen. Motion by 
Wherry, second by Marzen to approve the agenda. All voted aye. 

 County Attorney Murphy provided notice to the employee on Tuesday stating the employee can request a closed meeting pursuant Iowa Code 
21.5(1)(i). Ryan Stephen requested a closed session.  

 Motion by Wherry, second by Marzen to go into closed session. Roll call vote: all voted aye. The Board of Supervisors went to closed session at 
9:05 a.m. 

 Motion by Frein, second by Wherry to come out of closed session. Roll call vote: all voted aye. The Board of Supervisors came out of closed 
session at 11:27 a.m. 

 Motion by Marzen, second by Wherry to follow-up and review in 30 days. Supervisor Wherry stated there needs to be better communication,  
you need to be looking ahead two to three weeks to plan for the projects you have going on and need to get completed, and have things improved in 
30 days being in a director’s role. Roll call vote: all voted aye. 

 

 

 Hartogh adjourned the meeting at 11:36 a.m. 

 

__________________________________________    _______________________________________ 

Rachel Foster – Mitchell County Auditor                  Sydney Hartogh – Chair Board of Supervisors 


